
Change to the examination regulations for Computer Science: Application in 
PAUL 

To change from your previous examination regulations to the new examination regulations (valid from winter semester 
24/25), you must complete a corresponding application in PAUL (https://paul.uni-paderborn.de). We will guide you 
through the application process with this document. 

After logging in to PAUL, select Anträge (Applications) under Studium (Studies).

 

 

From the applications, select the application: “ZPS: PO-Wechsel Informatik” and click on Starten (Start). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Then click on “Antrag für Studierende in einem Studiengang der Fakultät EIM” (“Application for students in a degree 
program at the Faculty of EIM”). 

 

Here you will also find your application number under Antragsstand (application status). This should be included in 
all inquiries regarding your application.  

After you have started the application, you must now confirm that you are currently studying a degree program at 
the Faculty of EIM by ticking the first box. In your case, this is the Master of Computer Science.  

You then select your desired degree (Master of Arts / of Science) and your subject (Computer Science).  

With the second tick you confirm the irrevocability of your application. This means that once you have changed to 
the new examination regulations, you no longer have the option of changing back to your old examination 
regulations. 

Then click on Weiter (Continue).

 

 



You can then specify which of your previous modules should be credited in new modules of the new examination 
regulations.  

You can find an overview of the current transition rules here: https://cs.uni-paderborn.de/fileadmin-
eim/informatik/Studium/Pruefungsangelegenheiten/2024-07-24_UEbergangsregeln_Informatik.pdf. Please also 
note the information within the application. 

Then click on Continue.  

Note: Modules that are automatically credited are not listed here.

 

On the next page of the application, tick the first box to confirm that you are aware that the online application is 
considered an application for a change of examination regulations. 

With a second tick, you also agree that the data entered so far may be processed accordingly and sent to the 
relevant examination board. 

Close the application by clicking on Speichern und zur Antragsübersicht (Save and go to the application overview). 
Please note: Your application has not yet been sent at this point! 

 

 

https://cs.uni-paderborn.de/fileadmin-eim/informatik/Studium/Pruefungsangelegenheiten/2024-07-24_UEbergangsregeln_Informatik.pdf
https://cs.uni-paderborn.de/fileadmin-eim/informatik/Studium/Pruefungsangelegenheiten/2024-07-24_UEbergangsregeln_Informatik.pdf


You will be redirected back to the application overview page. Here you can see from the two OKs under Status that 
your application is ready to be sent.  

You send it by clicking on Abschicken (Send). 

 

You will then find the application for a change of examination regulations on the overview page of all applications 
and can check the current status here at any time. 

The date under Freigegeben (Released) indicates the date on which you sent the application. 

Your application will now be checked, and you can close the page.

 


